Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 16 June 2010 at Corbett School
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


County Councillor: B Edwards



District Councillor: R McCardle

Councillors: D Kimbley, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. L Jones, S Homer
Bill Hayhurst; Rebecca Evans & Baylon Kamalarajan (part of meeting)
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
440. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Snelson and Cllr. Mrs. Humphries 
441. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no declarations of interest.
442. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 26 May 2010, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
443. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Annual Meeting and Annual General Meeting – a proposal to combine these meetings for the foreseeable future. The Clerk had spoken to Lin Robinson who stated that two meetings were needed, however they could be held on the same day. It was agreed that in 2011 both meetings would be held in May subject to any election.
b. Royal Oak Car Park – South Staffordshire Community Service Unpaid work team have been helping the management at the Royal Oak to clear the car park area. The Councillors agreed that the area was already much improved – work is continuing. They will also be painting and clearing the phone box of weeds.
c. Telephone boxes – Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reported that neither telephone box (Royal Oak and Red Lion) were working. She agreed to report the problem to BT.
444. PRESENTATION OF THE 2009-10 CIVIC AWARD AND THANKS TO 

BILL HAYHURST

The Chairman presented a gift to Mr. Bill Hayhurst by way of thanks for performing the annual internal audit. Mr. Hayhurst agreed to continue this role in the 2010-11 financial year.

The Chairman welcomed Dr. Rebecca Evans and gave a brief summary of her achievements and dedication to the Church. A certificate and bouquet of flowers were presented. Dr. Evans thanked the Chairman and Councillors.

445. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The Chairman reported that he had spoken with Craig Snelson in respect of White Cross crossroads. It was suggested that the area around the railings be treated with weed killer again. It was agreed the Parish Council will meet any charge incurred.

County Cllr. Edwards reported that he had followed up the speeding issue with respect to Gospel Ash Road. He had written to David Wright at Highways giving his full support and suggesting funds from the New Community Fund be utilised.

It was reported that new signs had already been erected around the area, Cllr. Homer reported that he had been thanked by several parishioners in respect of the improvements to date. 
The Chairman reported a conversation held with Brian Walding in respect of the brushwood around the airport ditches, Brian will arrange for a team to clear this. Cllr. Kimbley stated that at the airport consultative meeting it had been stated that alternative arrangements were now in place to prevent a recurrence.

A letter had been received from South Staffordshire Council in respect of the diversion of Public Footpath No 7. In 2007, when planning consent was granted for the conversion of two agricultural buildings into an office building it went unrecognised that an unmarked footpath ran directly through the development. Following completion of the development the path is obstructed therefore a diversion has been proposed. The Councillors reviewed this and agreed there were no objections or observations to be made to South Staffordshire Council.
Staffordshire County Council had written in respect of improvements to the B4176 for motorcyclists. £854,000 has been secured to be used as part of a two year initiative to improve safety for all motorcyclists on problematic routes. Money will be spent on for example improving signage, anti-slip surfaces and roadside markers. Resurfacing will take place between Feiashill Road and Smestow Road shortly, as a result the junctions will need to be closed between 16 and 19 June 2010. The Clerk was asked to contact the Council and request that they improve the lighting between the A449 and B4176 junction and Common Road, Wombourne as part of these improvements.

446. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Cllr. Mrs. Tudor read the annual report in respect of Bobbington Village Hall, (copy attached). County Cllr. Edwards suggested that the Committee apply for a grant from the County Council Community Fund to assist with the cost of re-surfacing the hard-standing at the rear of the hall.
447. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no questions from members of the public in attendance.
448. TOM BUTLER CUP / GARDEN COMPETITION 2010

A general discussion followed in respect of the competition. It was agreed to judge the entries in age groups to ensure the competition was open to all. A prize structure was therefore agreed. Posters are to be placed on the notice boards prior to the end of the school term. It was agreed that the competition could also be advertised in the Villager, Grapevine and on the website. It was suggested that leaflets could be posted through doors. Entries can be delivered to the School or Highgate Common Visitor Centre.
449. FINANCE
Cheques

The following was proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Tudor:

Mr. T Rees – Internal Audit and Certificate for Civic Award

£14.97
450. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received

a. PA/10/00410/FUL Salters Park Farm House, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DJ – Two storey rear extension and garage conversion to form residential annexe  - It was noted that the drawings provided were not relevant to this application. – No objections
b. PA/10/00420/LBC Hay Farm, Bridgnorth, Six Ashes Road, WV15 6EX – Restoration of the existing farm house incorporating internal alterations to the first and second floors… - No objection
b. Responded –
a. PA/10/00396/FUL Farthingdales, Crab Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5DZ – Erection of front porch and replacement of existing uPVC conservatory with oak framed conservatory – no objection
c. Outcomes – 
451. AIRFIELD MATTERS
David Giddings had responded to the Clerk’s letter of thanks – the response was read.
Cllr. Kimbley reported on the Airport Consultative Committee AGM. The Chairman and Vice remained the same. Secretarial duties will now be performed by the local strategic partnership as opposed to the County Council. Levels of flying are equivalent to those in 2006. Several new flying schools have opened, it is hoped these will increase the numbers. There are currently 4 fixed wing schools, 1 helicopter and 1 microlight school. There are no plans to hold further markets due to too much competition. There have been 3 complaints none of which concerned aircraft from the aerodrome.

The Police helicopter will be covering Birmingham again for 6 weeks in July / August whilst their helicopter is replaced. The Staff had invited the Parish Council to spend an evening with them again. The Clerk was asked to arrange this.

It was noted that a new airship is to be developed that may replace “Ice Trucks” in the future due to global warming.

The Chairman reported he had spoken with David Pattison at South Staffordshire Council in respect of an Apache and two Chinocks at the aerodrome. 

452. CORRESPONDENCE

South Staffordshire Housing Association – News Extra
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Overview and Scrutiny Committee 8/6/2010
Planning applications lists – 7/5/2010, 14/5/2010

Association of Local Councils – Membership and details of training courses

Link Staffordshire May 2010

Link Staffordshire AGM 16/6/2010

SS Community Safety Partnership – a place to be poster campaign
SSC Parish Summit 12/11/10

SSC Minutes of the Council and reports presented 15/6/10

Letter from Gavin Williamson – introduction

Buzz Summer 2010 

Staffordshire Parish Councils Association newsletter March 2010

Staffordshire County Council funding opportunity for grass roots support for vulnerable people

WAAG Newsletter

SSC Regulatory Committee 22/6/10

Land registry registration re Village Hall and other community areas

453. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was suggested that the Rev. Jeannette Hartwell be invited to the September meeting. It was agreed that due to holidays the September meeting would be held on 1 September 2010.
District Councillor McCardle commented that he had noticed when the Chairman attended recent District Council events that Bobbington Parish Council had not chain. A brief discussion followed. It was agreed that the Chairman would look into the cost and it would be discussed at the next meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   21 July 2010
Meeting Closed.
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